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Infrastructure Group Safety Bulletin 
 

The application of Short Circuit Straps  
in DC locations 

 
For the attention of: 
All line managers of, and all PICOP’s, Engineering Supervisors, COSS’s and staff who hold the 
competence for the application of short circuit straps (SCS), (LB 3rd – R St – i Level B 
Strapping).   
 
Background 
A recent incident occurred in Kent during the application of a short circuit strap in support of a 
B2 Isolation. This resulted in three members of staff attending hospital following a conductor rail 
flashover; fortunately they were released shortly after.  The incident is the subject of a full 
investigation. However, it is evident that the SCS made contact with the underside of a running 
rail and a live conductor rail.   
 

 
 

The burn marks to the running rail resulting from the flashover 
 

Action 
 
1. Line Managers must brief the contents of this Safety Bulletin to all staff identified above.   
2. All staff involved in the application of SCS are reminded they must follow; 

 The instructions given during any training courses and  
 The information detailed below in ‘Short Circuit Strap Application and Removal’           

(A GUIDE TO THE FITTING AND REMOVAL OF SCSS).    
 

 
Issued on behalf of Justin.Page@networkrail.co.uk. Head of Infrastructure Maintenance Safety and Compliance. 
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